
STAR WRITERS

This week Sally launched this year’s arts project in an assembly. This year we were inspired by our space dome visit
and have chosen the theme of space.  Mel (an artist), Becca (a theatre practitioner) and Erica (a dancer) have been
working with different classes exploring ideas ready for our whole school show. I was lucky enough to join in with
Oak’s printing workshop. I loved all the mess and creativity!
We had our governors’ meeting on Monday. One of the key discussion points was our parental survey. Libby, one of
our governors, has created a summary report and she will be sending out key findings to parents. I have included a
many of the quotes from parents at the end of the newsletter.  The staff all loved the comments! What came across
more than anything was a genuine love for the school.
On Wednesday we held our annual ‘Review of the Year’ for all staff and governors. We thought carefully about all we
have achieved this year and explored the results of the parent survey. We had our final training session about
emotional wellbeing with Kate Neal, from Culture of the Heart. We started to explore our new curriculum and what
drives this. We thought about how we can help our children to be curious, creative and courageous and how we can
all grow and make a positive difference. We finished off by thinking about what we need to focus on improving next
year. I was so impressed with everyone’ energy and passion after a full school day! We have such wonderful staff and I
feel very lucky to work with them all.
Everyone looked great in red today to raise money for The Air Ambulance, I look forward to finding out how much we
raised.  It is such an important charity. 
This afternoon Sarah, from Redruth Library, came in to speak with the children about the ‘Summer Reading
Challenge’. I hope lots of you visit the library over the summer and help your children to see reading as a pleasure!

Cassie Pamplin                                                                                                                               

Maple Class :  Arti  -  For being more independent in
his learning.
Rowan:  Frank.S -  For outstanding progress in
maths.
Sycamore Class:  Joel -  For showing maturity and
focus in his work.
Oak Class:  Arlo -  For creating an amazing
costume for our show!
Cherry Class:  Henry -  For showing such super
resi l ience and progress during surf day.
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Maple Class: Ella.T
Rowan Class:  Connor
Sycamore Class:  Barnaby
Oak Class:  Rosie and
Gladys
Cherry Class:  Mylo

Maple Class:  Toby
Rowan Class:  Skye
Sycamore Class: Mila
Oak Class:  Harry.M
Cherry Class:  Taylor-May
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PE News

Euro 2024 "Design Your Own Football  Kit"
Competition

The Euro 2024 "Design Your Own Football  Kit"
competition was a definite success,  capturing the
creativity and enthusiasm of students across the school .
The event saw a tremendous number of entries from
young, budding designers.  

Each class presented unique and innovative designs,
making the selection of winners a challenging yet
exciting task.
Class Winners:
Maple Class:  Reef
Rowan Class:  Robert
Sycamore Class:  Sisi
Oak Class:  Grover
Cherry Class:  Amelie

Congratulations to al l  participants for their fantastic
contributions and to the winners for their outstanding
designs!  The winning designs wil l  be entered into the
Sportsdirectory competition with a chance to win the
school Football  resources.

Air Ambulance Day
All  the children came into school wearing red today to
raise awareness of the charity and al l  they do.  We wil l
announce the total  raised in next weeks Newsletter,
thank you to everyone.

Safeguarding/Health and Safety

https://www.barnardos.org.uk/get-support/support-for-
parents-and-carers

Please see the new Crofty Pupil Privacy Notice
https://portreath.croftymat.org/academy-policies/ 

e

THOUGHT OF THE WEEK

House Winner this Week is:  Enchanted Wood

Lunchtime Football

Please bring in spare footwear 
so this can take place on the

field.  
Monday – Girls only

Tuesday – KS1 
Thursday – KS2

Friday – Boys only

https://parentzone.org.uk/
https://parentzone.org.uk/
https://www.barnardos.org.uk/get-support/support-for-parents-and-carers
https://www.barnardos.org.uk/get-support/support-for-parents-and-carers
https://www.barnardos.org.uk/get-support/support-for-parents-and-carers
https://www.barnardos.org.uk/get-support/support-for-parents-and-carers
https://www.barnardos.org.uk/get-support/support-for-parents-and-carers
https://www.barnardos.org.uk/get-support/support-for-parents-and-carers


Rowan Class 

This week has been all about creating scenery for the end of year
show! We had some extra help on Thursday as we had 3 Year Fives
to help us. Lots of silver stars and a large rocket has been started.
The children have helped write the script so now all we have to do
is put it all together! A week to go - we can do this!

Sycamore Class 

Maple  Class 

This week we have loved getting started with our production. We had a fun session
with Sally on Tuesday where we started to gather ideas and today we spent two
hours with Erica choreographing an awesome dance! We also begun our
Sustainability Week by learning about climate change and the impact it has on
animals and their habitats.  We read the book Pandora by Victoria Turnball which
filled us with hope and optimism. We also loved meeting our new teachers and
classes in either Birch or Oak. 

This week in Rowan we have being to learn our “rap song” for the end
of term production. In art we have continued our space theme into
our monoprints of various planets. We have also started to create our
own dance to accompany a space theme piece of music. We have
also launched our sustainability week by thinking about plastic
pollution in our oceans.



P!Monday
Mindfulness Monday (calm activities)

Miss Cafe & Mrs Barnes

Tuesday
Chirpy Tuesday (active movers) 

Miss Cafe & Mrs Barnes
Maths Whizz (free until 4:20pm)

Wednesday
Wacky Wednesday (inside/outside)

Mrs Barnes & Mrs Rosser
Maths Whizz (free until 4:20pm)

Thursday
Thoughtful Thursday (writing & crafts) 

Mrs Barnes & Mrs Rosser

Friday Funky Friday (dancing & painting) - Mrs Barnes

Oak Class 

We’ve had another packed week this week! We’ve been planning and
carrying out an experiment, looking into what could make some craters on
the moon larger than others. We looked at the variables that we could
change and also how we could measure our tests. We had a visit from Becca
Hulbert, a performer, to help with creating ideas for our whole school
production. Then, on Wednesday we had out transition afternoon! It was so
lovely to meet our new class and feel proud of the year 5s entering into year 6!

Cherry Class 

Our classroom has been a frenzy of making, organising, pricing,
advertising and quality control this week as we have continued to
prepare for our Grand Sale on Monday. We are really enjoying the
process of running our own business and are learning so much
applying the skills we have learnt throughout the year to a real life
situation.

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS

PLEASE NOTE ALL CLUBS

INCLUDING BREAKFAST

CLUB MUST NOW BE

BOOKED & PAID IN

ADVANCE ON PARENT PAY. 

Breakfast by 9pm night

before and After School Club

by 9am on the day.

Maths Whizz Club (free)

Tuesday's and Wednesday's

until 4:20pm

 



Comments from Our Parent Survey
 



Summer Uniform Swap!

On Wednesday 10th July the PTA wil l  be holding a

Summer Uniform Swap. We would welcome any

donations to be dropped to the off ice from Thursday

4th July unti l  the morning of the swap. We wil l  happily

take any branded or non branded uniform items that

are sti l l  in good condition but particularly Portreath

School jumpers and P.E.  t-shirts would be great.  On the

day it  wil l  be just 50p per item saving you pennies and

helping to l imit waste.  



REMINDERS

NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUB 
ON LAST DAY OF TERM 

TUESDAY 23RD JULY

Portreath Primary School, throughout the year, distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local
activities on the newsletter. Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not

endorse these services. 

Attendance
This week's attendance is as follows:

Maple Class - 92.5%
Rowan Class - 97.8%

Sycamore Class - 97.5%
Oak Class - 92%

Cherry Class - 92.3%
Whole school attendance 

for the year is currently is : 95%

PE DAYS

Monday - Rowan

Tuesday - Oak

Thursday - Cherry

Thursday - Maple

Friday - Sycamore

 

DATES

8th July - Y5 Bikeability level 1 & 2

15th July - Whole School Show 2pm & 6pm

16th July - Reports to parents

17th July - Colour Run 

18th July - Open class 2:50-3:15pm

22nd July - Leavers Assembly (Yr6 parents only)

TERM DATES

Last Day Summer Term - 23rd July

INSET DAYS

24th July 2024  




